
Name of Meeting: Healthy Fond du Lac County 2020 Steering Committee  Facilitator:  Deann Thurmer  
 

Date of Meeting: 07/21/16 Time: 7:00 am – 8:00 am    Recorder: Jackie McLean, Public Health 
 

Attendance:   Erin Gerred, Greg Giles, Bill Lamb, Kim Mueller, Larry Richardson 

           Sandi Roehrig, Jim Salasek, Heather Schmidt DO, Shelley Tidemann, Deann Thurmer, Katherine Vergos 

Also in Attendance: Becky Parman Knoll, Lutheran Social Services; Matt Doll, Agnesian      
Excused:     Sr Mary Mollison, Lalitha Ramamoorthy, Marian Sheridan 

Absent:       Alan Hathaway, Amber Kilawee, Kelly Norton, Marty Ryan, Eric Toney, Jennifer Walters 
       

Handouts:   None  

Topic: Major Points Discussed: Action Required: Assigned 

to: 

Due Date: 

Mission 

Moment 

Deann Thurmer took a moment to extend support to Chief Lamb and all of 

the men and women in blue across the county and beyond during this 

difficult time. Larry Richardson added that while working in close proximity 

to the police department, he is a witness to their high degree of 

professionalism and dedication on a daily basis. 

Informative None None 

Review and 

approve 

minutes 

Minutes of April 21, 2016 were reviewed and approved by consensus. 

Motion made by Deann Thurmer and 2nd by Kim Mueller. 

Minutes approved  None None 

Welcome and 

introduction 

of Jim 

Salasek to 

Steering 

Committee 

Matt Doll introduced Jim Salasek, Clinical Psychologist, to the steering 

committee. He will replace Gregg Brewer and report to the committee on the 

Mental Health Access initiative. Everyone introduced themselves and 

welcomed Jim to the committee. 

Informative None None 

Awareness 

Task Force 

Update 

Heather Schmidt reported on the progress of the Photovoice project. Interns 

Taylor and Chelsea are working with Kya and the Boys and Girls Club to 

reorder the cameras. They decided to order just 10 cameras of better quality 

at $100 each. After the research and purchase process is complete, they will 

get started. The cameras will be rotated between the focus groups and each 

Healthy FDL 2020 priority group to record the community’s strengths and 

weaknesses in photos. After they are finished, a photo show will be 

presented to the community. 

Informative None None 

Summary 

Reports 

Alcohol and Drug Abuse – Bill Lamb reported that the Opioid 4 Pillar 

groups met recently. Two Drug Drop boxes have been added at St Agnes and 

Waupun Hospitals and are filling up fast. Katherine Vergos added that St. 

Agnes Hospice is starting a program to collect and dispose of their patient’s 

unused opioid medications as well. Alcohol compliance checks continue but 

a 20-25 % failure rate is still being seen. Will be doing retailer training in the 

fall. Working on issues with wrist banding at community events as well. 

Dental Care Access: Kim Mueller reported that the Save a Smile Program 

has enrolled 228 kids with urgent needs but there are still 400 on the waiting 

Informative None None 



list. There has been a big increase in referrals from the FDL School District. 

An education program at Headstart will be implemented in September. In the 

Adult SAS piece, Agnesian has approved continuing funding based largely 

on decreased ER visits. SAS dispersed updated ER referral forms to 

emergency departments at Auror, St. Agnes, Agnesian in Ripon and 

Waupun. Mental Health Access: Jim Salasek reported that a conference is 

coming up on Oct. 13th at Marian University. A $10,000 grant will bring in a 

national speaker and sponsor a community wide campaign to educate all on 

suicide and suicide prevention. The keynote speaker will address the public 

and professionals on the 0% suicide and trauma informed care initiatives. 

The goal is to develop a network that shares a common philosophy on how 

to deal with suicide and to adopt an evidence based long term treatment plan 

across the board. 

Living Well Group: Heather Schmidt reported that The Downtown 

Farmer’s Market is using videos for marketing/advertising done in English, 

Spanish and Hmong. Vouchers totaling $500 for use at the Farmer’s Market 

are being distributed to various groups. The YMCA is offering “Family 

Bicycle Safety 101” to promote using the Fond du Lac Loop. Long term 

health coaching opportunities are available through UW-Extension. 

Funding 

Updates 

(New 

Initiatives) 

Bill Lamb stated that he and Marian Sheridan are seeking funding and grant 

opportunities to be able to hire more staff for the Drug Free initiative. Sandi 

Roehrig suggested making a YouTube video presentation that would feature 

the summary reports to take to the Board and to get the message out there. 

Kim Mueller said that she has hired a fulltime Health Educator that may be 

able to assist in that venture. Shelley Tidemann stated that the UW-

Extension is working with someone on video/digital editing if training is 

needed to help with the making of a YouTube video. Jim Salasek pointed out 

that we need local media to carve out a place on a monthly basis to educate 

the community on our efforts. 

Informative None None 

Other 

Business 

Kim mentioned that she will not be at the October meeting as she will 

be on maternity leave. 

Informative  None None 

Next 

Meeting 

Meeting dates for 2016 are:   

October 20th 

Mark your calendars All October 20, 

2016 

7-8 am 

 


